
 SENNEN SCHOOL 

 NEWSLETTER 
Executive Head Teacher: Mr. Chris Roynon 

Contacts: 

secretary@sennen.cornwall.sch.uk 

Telephone: 01736 871392 

 

 

 Date:  Friday 3rd May 2019                                   Summer   Term   Number   2                           

ATTENDANCE A.M: Aire     98.9%         

                        Brisons  96.6%     

                        Cowloe   92.9%       

 

AIRE CLASS – This week’s highlight was the visit to 

Sennen Church on Tuesday. Many thanks to Vanda and 

her team for making us so welcome, answering the 

children’s questions and providing a wealth of 

practical activities. These included dressing up in 

special robes and baptising a teddy bear! The 

children also enjoyed the beach safety talk by the 

lifeguards and produced some colourful pictures while 

absorbing the safety messages. We have been able to 

get into the garden, with activities linked to our 

Plants topic, while our potato and bean plants are 

starting to grow. In Maths, Reception children have 

been working hard to understand 1 more and 1 less 

than 20. Year 1 children continue to work hard on 

multiplication, using apparatus and pictures. They 

have been learning doubles and times tables facts. 

Next week our Art and English work will be inspired 

by a visit to Sennen Farmers’ Market, as we prepare 

to celebrate the market’s 10th anniversary with 

them. In Maths, we will all be grouping and sharing 

objects, with the Year 1 children learning to record 

these in different ways.                                       

AIRE LEARNING LEGEND is Milo, for making super 

progress in Reading and Writing, really trying hard to 

be independent and ‘having a go’ himself.             

 

BRISONS CLASS – The children have had fun 

exploring the book ‘Egyptian Cinderella,’ using drama 

to learn the original story and adapting it to create a 

new version. They’ve been extremely creative and we 

definitely have some budding actors/actresses!  We 

have been learning about life in Ancient Egypt and 

the children have been ordering timelines. We 

enjoyed practising our Minack Performance in the 

sunshine and the children have shown such superb 

teamwork. The children have concluded their science 

investigation into what plants need to grow well. 

We’ve planted tomato seeds inside and have begun 

planting in our outside area. We’re very much hoping 

for enough to have a picnic before the summer 

holidays!  

BRISONS LEARNING LEGEND is Ella for her hard 

work, focus and determination in all areas of her 

work this week.                                                

 

 

COWLOE CLASS – Our new topic, Keen to be Green 

has started brilliantly and the children have been 

learning about greenhouse gases and the ozone layer. 

We have also looked at how we can make changes in 

our homes, to be more eco-friendly. In Maths, the 

children have been learning about perimeter and area. 

They have been completing some tricky problems and 

had to be super resilient and work well in a group. In 

English, the children have continued their descriptive 

writing and are almost ready to write their own story. 

The Year 6 children have been brilliant and are 

working hard in both maths and English. The Year 4 

and 5 children had a lovely time watching the Atlantic 

Boychoir on Thursday afternoon as part of the 

Cornwall International Male Choral festival.                

COWLOE LEARNING LEGEND is Liam. Liam has 

worked super hard in Maths and English this week 

and shown great resilience when measuring perimeter 

and area. He has persevered when solving problems 

and didn’t give up! Well done Liam 

 

The winning house this week is Gwynver with 302 

house points, Maen had 283 and Vellandreath 257. 

Eva had the most points for Gwynver, Mabel for 

Maen and Scarlett for Vellandreath – well done 

everyone! 

 

 

 

WHAT’S ON NEXT WEEK? 

MON   Transition Club 

             Dance Club 3:15-4:15 Yr R-6 

TUE    

WED   Cookery Club 3:15-4:15 Pre-booked only  

THUR  Wake and Shake 8:30-8:45 Yr R-6 

         Gardening Club 3:15-4:15 Yr R-6 

             Football Club   

FRI    Aire Swimming 
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PLASTIC FREE DAY 

 

Next Wednesday, 8th May, it is Plastic Free Day.  

Please try not to send any single use plastic to school 

that day.  Please send your children to school with a 

reusable water/drink bottle and no snacks wrapped in 

plastic e.g. crisps and snack bars, substituting with 

fresh fruit or homemade cakes or biscuits wrapped in 

foil for instance. Children who bring packed lunch are 

asked to bring sandwiches in a container (Tupperware 

is fine as it’s reusable) with contents as above.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNIFORM DAY – CAPE CORNWALL 

 

Cape Cornwall School are holding their annual Year 6 

‘Flying Start’ Parent Evenings and Uniform Sizing 

afternoons on Tuesday 22nd May and Wednesday 23rd 

May from 3.15 to 6.30pm for any children starting in 

September. 
 

 
 

 

 
 


